
Weston Parks & Recreation Commission Special Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes
Tuesday May 26, 2020
7:45 P.M.

Via Dial In and Online Web Meeting
Official actions of the commission in these minutes are indicated by underlining.

The Weston Parks and Recreation Commission (WPRC) held a special meeting on Tuesday, May 26, 2020 via dial in / online web meeting. Commissioners present: Eric Albert, Ed Bello, Carl Bernstein, Kirby Brendsel, Mark Crowley, Elizabeth Pocsik, Mike Schramm.  Also present was: Dave Ungar (Director Parks & Recreation), Joe Parciasepe (Parks & Recreation Program Director), and Lynn Stevens (Parks and Recreation Aquatic Director), as well as Jonathan Luiz (Weston Town Administrator).  Chairman Crowley called the meeting to order at 7:50 p.m.
1) Discussion / Recommendations on Summer Camps and Programs
a) There is a high calculated cost for five weeks of Camp if we were to follow previous approaches, due to costs associated with COVID mitiation, such as deep cleaning requirements, PPE, etc… (estimated at ~$200,000 for the summer)
b) Ability to utilize previously used facility is not present, and Camp would have to use school buildings and grounds to stay indoors, as regulations are stringent if Camp were to be held in similar fashion as previous years
c) Options do exist for smaller and virtual programs as potentials, as well as other opportunities, such as camps in a box or at home digital programming (which could also just be conducted in the morning)
d) In considering options, the risk associated with putting on the camps versus someone getting exposed to COVID is the paramount factor (maintaining the safety of participants and instructors)
e) In light of safety and other COVID related aspects, there was a motion by Commissioner Albert that the Weston Parks and Recreation Commission (WPRC) recommend the cancellation of traditional summer Camp, which was seconded by Commissioner Bello.  Motion was approved.  For: 7 / Against 0.  
f) As State and local requirements and regulations are still evolving, Dave Ungar (Director Parks & Recreation) and Joe Parciasepe (Parks & Recreation Program Director) to look further into the State requirements for small programs, as well as options for hiking and other similar part time outdoors activities, and develop non-traditional options
2) Setting of continuation date if necessary and adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 8:47 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
Kirby Brendsel, 
Commissioner and Secretary, Weston Parks and Recreation Committee
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